


MINUTES OF THE VESTRY MEETING OF 

PARISHONERS HELD IN ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

ON SUNDAY 18TH APRIL  2004

The Vestry meeting commenced at 11.40 a.m. following the 10.00 a.m. Parish Mass.  There were 24 parishoners present.

Prayers:  The meeting began with prayers.

2.
Apologies for absence:   Valerie McKenzie, Denise Amalemba, Christiana Enyi, Beverly Wauchope, Barbara Nicolaou and  Margaret Wood.

3.
Election of Churchwardens:   Angela Robinson and Richard Smith the only nominees for churchwardens were both duly elected for the coming year 2004-2005.

A vote of thanks was expressed to Angela Robinson and Richard Smith (Richard’s first year as warden)  for their hard work in the last year.  Parochial Church Council members were also thanked for their hard work over the last year.


THE VESTRY MEETING CLOSED AT 11.41 a.m.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING HELD IN ST. MARY’S CHURCH ON SUNDAY 18TH APRIL 2004.

Prayers:  The meeting commenced immediately after the Vestry Meeting.

Apologies for Absence: Valerie McKenzie, Denise Amalemba, Christiana 

Enyi, Beverly Wauchope, Barbara Nicolaou and Margaret Wood.

To receive the Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting held on

Sunday 27th April 2003.

The Chair explained that draft minutes of the APCM held on Sunday 27th April 2003 were received by the Parochial Church Council less than a year ago, are now being presented to the Annual Parochial Church Meeting for ratification.

Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting were agreed and signed as correct record.  

Proposer that minutes be ratified:  Brian Smith     Seconder:  Albert Ryder.

4.
Matters Arising from the minutes of the last APCM

There were no matters arising from minutes of the APCM held on 27th April 2003.

      The Vicar’s Report: Questions to the Parish Priest.

Fr. Miller, Parish priest having given verbal report as part of sermon at the 10.00 a.m. Parish Mass pointed out that the text of his report was printed in annual report and highlighted a number of things that had taken place in the parish e.g. renovation and opening of the Kemble Hall and big  event that took place.as well as other events. The vicar added that another primary event due to take place is the  commencement of the Mission Hall Project which over time will  enable parish to re-establish itself and move on from operating as a simple parish with one church, one vicar and one congregation. To include appointment of  administrator for parish, part-time caretaker key workers, missionaries.  Vicar added that social activities is an important factor in the parish  as parish had large congregation  and activities  serves as opportunity to get to know people.

 It was felt that the Mission Hall Project will happen a lot faster in comparison to Kemble Hall project as the PRA, partners are in agreement with plans. 
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Question was posed to vicar regarding proposal of including mural in window as thanksgiving for Walter Butcher, retired organist.  This had not taken place as architect had advised that window needed to be replaced; that architect had been written to but so far there had been no response and the matter had not been chased up.

The report  of the Secretary to the Parochial Church Council

Flora Bryant, secretary’s report was tabled in Annual Report.  There were no questions raised regarding this report.

Presentation of the Balance sheets and accounts as at 31 December 2002. 

Vicar  asked that this item be deferred to a later date as accounts were not available due to auditors ill health.. This service is offered free as part of pastoral work. 

Vicar gave summary. That  overall, the Kemble Hall Project had achieved profit on sale of hall that grants were obtained which enabled parish to increase church fund.  Currently the Kemble Hall is being let and there is regular income. In the absence of site a manager, the Parochial Church Council had elected individuals to carry out role.

Problems are being experienced with regard to income from cottages but income from Marlborough Cottage holding up well. Parish could finance appointment of administrator.  In addition funds are being put aside for low level work and new roof, although extra money will be needed towards new roof.   Quote for restoring stations of the cross received as £300 per station  Restorer to be contacted to check if  quote still valid.  Overall, parish is financially stable, but until figures are provided exact figures not known. 

8.
Appointment of Auditors

Vicar proposed that Malcolm Tegg,,auditor  be appointed  for 2004-2005.  This is  subject to his agreement.

      Report on the Fabric goods and ornaments of the Parish Church

Report was tabled by  wardens, Angela Robinson and Richard Smith.   There were no questions relating to report.

.10.
Report on the Kemble Hall Project.

Vicar reported that the Kemble Hall Open Day went well. That money is continuing to come in , that currently overall cost of  running is not yet known.

11.      Deanery Synod Report

It was  reported that currently this is inactive – met once in year to discuss quota issue.

Youth and Childrens Work

Guild of S. Anne. Report was tabled.  Is running. It was pointed out that Wednesday morning attendance was the biggest group. No questions raised.

Sunday School – report tabled. It was acknowledged that Sunday School is    running effectively. Angela Robinson, warden requested copy of Sunday school rota.

Boys Brigade -Report tabled,.  Going well, in particular, Sections 1, 2 and 3.  Looking positive for the future.  It was pointed outthat the weakest section is the youth section.  .It was pointed out that training is provided. Volunteers needed – both male and female.

Choir:  Report tabled.  Jackie added that girls have worked very hard.  Choir was congratulated on looking good over the Easter period.
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 Kemble Club: Report was tabled – no questions was put.  Vicar reported that David Bagley member of Kemble Club had died .Vicar and Kemble Club members attended.  Requiem mass to be held for David.

It was  proposed that report on  Shop should be included in Annual Report.  It was reported that shop is flourishing and is an area of mission.That any profit from shop goes into church fund.  Both Linda Capstick and Dotsy Robinson volunteers were thanked for their work..  Shop report to be included in APCM in future.

Election of the Parochial Church Council for the year 2004-2004

In the absence of nominations forms, nominations were taken from the floor for the following: Sheila Ball, Flora Bryant, Thelma Bramble,Christiana Enyi, Jone Forrester, Len Green Ann Horsfall, Beryl James,Valerie McKenzie, Barbara Nicolaou, Brian Smith, Beverly Wauchope, Margaret Wood, Sonia McGaw, Mary Allen.  

All the above were declared elected as PCC members for the coming year 2004-2005.

It was announced that PCC meetings are open to parishoners, who have speaking rights but non-voting rights.

Elections of Sidesmen and women

The following were duly elected for the coming year.

Valerie Baptiste

Mary Allen

Beverly Wauchope

Beryl James

Jone Forrester


Cynthia McKay

Barbara Nicolaou

Thelma Bramble

Sheila Ball


Ivy Steggles

Maxine Baxter


Valerie McKenzie

Elsie Grace


Margaret Wood

Maxine Baxter


Sarah Williams

Sonia McGaw


Mary Varatharajah

Linda Gibbons





Any other Business

Photocopy:  It was pointed out that problems are being experienced with parish photocopy.   Linda Capstick proposed that new photocopy be purchased. Proposal was agreed by APCM.

Closing Prayers

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting ended at 12.20 p.m. with closing prayers.


